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October 21, 2020

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

[bookmark: _Hlk41393746]Re:  City Council Bill 20-0632 - Property Tax Credit – Habitat for Humanity
Dear President and City Council Members:
[bookmark: _Hlk54170593]	The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0632 for form and legal sufficiency.  The bill grants, in accordance with State Tax-Property Article § 9-252, a property tax credit against certain real property owned and held by Habitat for Humanity. It requires an annual report from Habitat for Humanity detailing certain information and provides for a term of the credit. The bill further requires the Director of Finance to adopt certain regulations in order to implement and administer the credit.
[bookmark: _Hlk54170858][bookmark: _Hlk54170942][bookmark: _Hlk54170901]	The State Tax-Property Article § 9-252 permits the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore to grant a property tax credit for real property owned by Habitat for Humanity if Habitat for Humanity has the intention of relinquishing ownership of the affected properties in the near future and if the properties are used for the purposes of redevelopment, rehabilitation and transfer to private owners. Md Tax Property § 9-252(a). The Mayor and City Council are empowered to set the amount, terms, scope and duration of the credit. Md Tax Property § 9-252(c). If a credit is granted, the State law requires that Habitat for Humanity report to Mayor and City Council annually on all properties benefited by the tax credit and the report must include the transactions that have affected the properties. Md Tax Property § 9-252(b).
	Council Bill 20-0632 is fully compliant with the requirements of the State law.  The Law Department therefore is prepared to approve the bill for form and sufficiency.     

Sincerely,

[image: ]
Victor K. Tervala
Chief Solicitor


cc:  	Dana Moore, Acting City Solicitor
	Matt Stegman, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
            Caylin Young, President’s Legislative Director	
	Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division
	Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
	Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor
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